STRATFORD IRRIGATION DISTRICT
877 W. Iona Avenue, Lemoore, CA 93245
June 16, 2022

The regular meeting of the Stratford Irrigation District Board of Directors was called to
order at 10:00 a.m. by President C. Meyer. Other Directors present were M. Newton, S. Stanton
T. Azevedo and B. Newton. Others present were Manager R. Silva, Secretary W. Areias, Steve
Jackson, C. Andrew and Attorney D. Kahn.

A motion was made by Dir. T. Azevedo, seconded by Dir. S. Stanton and carried to approve
the minutes of the May 19, 2022 meeting.

Secretary, W. Areias presented the current financial report for the Board’s consideration.
A motion was made by Dir. T. Azevedo, seconded by Dir. M. Newton and carried to approve
payment of the bills as listed.

Mrs. Areias asked the Board if there is a reason that we have a PO Box in Stratford. The
Board agreed to have all Stratford mail sent to Lemoore Canal’s PO Box in the future.

Copies of a Budget Update report for the period ending May 31, 2022 were distributed and
reviewed by the Board.

Manager Silva reported that Pine Flat storage is 601,077 a/f; total storage is 776,547 a/f.
The natural flow is 1,296 c.f.s. SID storage is a total of approximately 4,875 a/f.

Manager Silva reported on Lemoore Canal’s June meeting was that an additional allocation
of 0.10 per share was made for this water season with the water being released on June 12" at the
dam to July 26th and lasting approximately 45 days. Stratford ID will now get .47 a/f per acre for
the water year.

Dir. M. Newton reported on the South Fork Kings Groundwater Sustainability Agency’s
is that there is a meeting tonight. Steve Jackson reported that they have to do a 218 for the funding
on the next ballot. Plans need to be finalized in the next four weeks.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m. to a closed
session.

No action was taken in closed session. 11:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Wendee Areias, Secretary
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